


From: Steve Bogus
To: Planning and Zoning
Subject: Inverrary Golf course development
Date: Tuesday, June 24, 2025 7:00:32 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of Lauderhill. Exercise caution
when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

To whom it may concern: I have lived in International Village for over 20 years and am very
much opposed to any commercial development of the old golf course areas. I moved there to
enjoy the natural beauty of the place and can't imagine how bad it would be should developers
widen the roads or destroy the trees, animals etc. I can only pray greed will lose our! Sincerely
Steve Bogus 
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From: Suzy Mucciarone
To: Planning and Zoning
Subject: Re: Proposed Golf Course Developement
Date: Thursday, July 10, 2025 11:11:36 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of Lauderhill. Exercise caution
when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Dear Lauderhill Planning and Zoning Division,

I have received a notice of Public Hearing regarding the Proposed development
of the Inverrary Golf course.  The notice was issued because I live within 500ft
of the proposed parcel and will be directly impacted.  
I am out of state with work and will not be able to attend the meeting in person. 

I live at International Village, and my apartment, that I looked and waited
patiently for over a year to come on the market, overlooks the water way and
into the golf course offering a beautiful, tranquil, private view and location.  
This highly desired location and view was paid for with me secure in the
knowledge by the planning and development laws preserving the space until 2036.

This development requests to alter all of this.

Clearly the preservation of the iconic Jackie Gleeson golf course would be the
first option, making it a public course. 

The current proposal shows that while there are many desirable factors to the
development (no rentals (!) and a mix of condos and single family homes),  888
dwellings feels quite excessive and of course, they propose to build them all at
"our end" (!!) further contributing to the high density environment and
destruction of the highly valued green space and canopy trees. 

This would also mean the complex would be larger than IV, and I would now look
across to a wall of buildings and subject to years of construction work.

Needless to say, this is completely undesirable from my personal level and this is
not the terms and conditions I paid for when purchasing my apartment. 

Respectfully,

-- 
Suzy Mucciarone

SuzyMucciarone@gmail.com
Ft Lauderdale FL, USA
c: 410 504 2214
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